[image: image1.png]


MANCHESTER CITY F.C. SUPPORTERS CLUB 1949

NORTHENDEN BRANCH

Minutes of the AGM Meeting held on 14th June 2017 at 8pm

Members present: 

33
Apologies:


Nick Menzies, Neil Paley, Mike & Sheila Reynolds
Comments/matters arising 

from last AGM:


None – the minutes were agreed as a true record

Minutes taken by:

AG

1.   Last Seasons’ Overview

1.1
Chairman:   The last set of AGM minutes were agreed as an accurate record.
1.2
Treasurer:   The Season’s accounts were circulated and any questions invited from members. No questions and closing balance confirmed.
1.3
Ticket Secretary:   Tickets last year went really well and thanks to Mike & Sheila for sometimes helping out by buying their own direct with the club when needed.
1.4
Secretary:   As a branch we are doing really well compared to other branches and we are just trying to keep it going that way.
1.5
Membership:   We had 127 members last season which was 16 more than the previous season and 12 of those 127 members were new members.

2.   Chairman’s Report

2.1
We have managed to renew the home branch seasoncard for 2017/18 and propose to offer it again for individual games with travel included on the home bus for £35 per game.

2.3
The Home Bus prices for the 2017/18 season are going  to be the same as last season i.e.  £85 Adults and £40 Juniors (up to the age of 18 at the start of the season). We are taking names and payment from today. Priority will be given to existing home bus members in the first instance but if they haven’t renewed by the August meeting their place will be offered to somebody else. 

2.4 
The bus will be leaving 1½ hours before games to get there earlier to get through security. If there is an odd night game where we end up waiting for a few people who are rushing from work to make it we may hold on an extra 5-10 mins but in the main we aim to be away 1½ hours before.

2.5
As agreed at the May meeting, we want members to attend at least 3 branch meetings over the season and we are starting a loyalty point system. Other branches already do this and some of them even insist on members attending all meetings. This will not only boost meeting numbers but will be used for those members when we offer cheaper travel to Wembley and ticket priority for Cup Semi Finals and Finals, etc. This AGM meeting will class as the first meeting for those in attendance. So please ensure you sign the Signing In book.
2.6
We need more support from members rather than being just an online service. We would like to get guests down and organise events but are often lacking in numbers. Has anyone any ideas for future meetings?  A quiz and guests were discussed.
2.7
We were recently presented with an Official Supporters Club plaque by Manchester City as the 36th oldest branch and we hope to display it in the social club.
2.8
We are thinking of upgrading to corporate hospitality for a game next season in the Legends Lounge. We could take installment payments each month from those interested and keep it until full payment is required then make a group booking. It really is great food, great seats and a great night so would be worth it. Show of hands to indicate who’s interested.
2.9
As it is the official 20th Anniversary of the branch this season we would like to organise something to celebrate it. Any ideas e.g. Disco, Raffle, adults only or family occasion?
2.10
We need to choose a local charity to nominate for the OSC charity donation later in the year.
3.   Treasurer’s Report

3.1
We have paid for the first ten games of the home bus at the same prices as last year. We will try and get a bus available for every home cup game again next season.

3.2
Many thanks to John Peel for preparing the balance sheet.

3.3
Many thanks to Gary Walker for taking round the football cards which helps to fund the cup buses.
4.   Secretary’s Report

4.1
The OSC AGM hasn’t taken place yet so any new rules won’t be set until then.
5.   Ticket Secretary’s Report

5.1
Fixtures are out today for next season. The procedure for ordering tickets next season has changed and we want people to put their names down for away games at each meeting. There will be no emails circulated asking for names from now on.
6.   Membership Secretary

6.1
New membership forms are available and held at the same prices as last year i.e. £6 adults, £3 seniors and free for juniors up to the age of  16 at the start of the season.  All members are required to complete a new form incase any of their details need updating.

6.2
Remember – the OSC rules are changing this year and the branch supporter number will be the same as your seasoncard or cityzen card number. If you don’t own one of these, you can still be a member but have to have a supporter number with City which you can easily do by registering for free on their website (all this will do is give you a support number and email you their newsletters).
7.   Any Other Business 

7.1
Commitee Nominations / Elections


The nominees duly elected for Northenden branch committee of the MCFC Supporters Club 1949 were:

	POST


	NOMINEE
	PROPOSED
	SECONDED

	Joint Chair & Home Travel


	John Dean
	√
	√

	Treasurer


	John Dean
	√
	√

	Joint Chair & Secretary


	Neil Sherlock
	√
	√

	Membership Secretary & Media Secretary

	Andrea Gibson
	√
	√

	Ticket & Away Travel Secretary


	David Webster
	√
	√


7.2
Tom Guardi thanked the Commitee members for all their hard work over the last year.

Meeting ended at 9.00pm
Next meeting Monday 3rd July
�









Page 2 of 2


